Foreword

On the Occasion of the Publication of a New Journal
“Radiation Environment and Medicine”

I am privileged with the honor of sending my short message on the occasion of the publication by Hirosaki
University Press of a new journal “Radiation Environment and Medicine”. This journal was previously published
under the other title, “Radiation Emergency Medicine”, from 2012 through 2015 concurrently with the inauguration
of the program to foster human resources in radiation emergency medicine that was approved by the Ministry of
Education, Culture, Sports, Science and Technology (MEXT), Japan in 2010. This success is greatly indebted to the
enthusiasm of the then President of Hirosaki University, Dr. Masahiko Endo, who firmly believed the necessity of
establishing a stronghold on radiation emergency medicine in the northern region of Japan.

Having been launched by the Ex-President Dr. Masahiko Endo and continuously supported by the present
President Dr. Kei Sato, the program has been run steadily by efforts of faculty members and students of Hirosaki
University. Thereby, the publication of the journal overcame start-up problems and recently the Editorial Board
discussed how to further upgrade the journal. In order to invite more submissions of papers, the Editorial Board
decided to broaden the scope of the journal by incorporating “radiation environmental issues”. Thus, the journal was
relabeled as “Radiation Environment and Medicine.”

I sincerely hope that not only domestic but also world-wide researchers in the related fields will contribute their
scientific outcomes to the new journal.
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